SUMMARY NOTES
Meeting of the
University-Level Advisory Committee for the General Education Curriculum 

March 25, 2008 

10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

226 University Hall

Members Present
Adrienne Belt, Undergraduate Student Government

Alexis C. Collier, Chair, Associate Provost, Office of Academic Affairs

Steven S. Fink, Department of English

Keith M. Irvin, Department of Animal Sciences

Charles A. Klein, Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering

Mary Ellen Jenkins, Colleges of the Arts and Sciences (ex officio)

Thomas R. Lemberger, Department of Physics

Edna M. Menke, College of Nursing

Sally V. Rudmann, School of Allied Medical Professions

Mark W. Shanda, Department of Theatre

W. Randy Smith, Vice Provost for Academic Programs (ex officio)

Michael D. Trudeau, Department of Speech and Hearing Sciences

This meeting was the first for the newly established university-level advisory committee for the General Education Curriculum (GEC).  Members were welcomed and introductions were made.  The attached agenda (Attachment 1) was followed.   The background leading to the formation of the committee was presented, the charge to the committee discussed, and the relationship of the committee to the Colleges of the Arts and Sciences Committee on Curriculum and Instruction (ASC CCI) and Assessment Sub-Committee reviewed.  Members next deliberated and discussed what they envisioned their work to be, and what questions were important to address in providing ongoing assessment of the GEC.  A list of the main issues and questions that were raised in this conversation is found in Attachment 2.  The various types of data from surveys, tests, and databases that are available for the committee’s study were reviewed and sample data sets on course enrollment and learning outcomes relevant to the committee’s charge were provided.  Based on a preliminary review of student responses to an ASC Exit Survey administered spring 2007, the committee identified and began to discuss areas of the GEC for possible follow-up.  In some breadth areas, for example, less than half of the students reported gains in learning unless they had majored within the area.   Finally members began to articulate more specifically what their work would be and identify issues they thought would be important to address at the next meeting.  The members were interested in learning what distinctions existed in General Education (GE) requirements across the colleges and understanding better the rationale for these differences.  Also, consideration will need to be given to service terms and the identification of a chair from the faculty who is not in a primarily administrative role.  The chair will circulate the attached list of topics discussed for the committee to review and prioritize, and recommend an initial plan for studying information about the curriculum.  The committee will issue a report to CAA at the end of winter quarter 2009 about the status of the GEC.  

Attachment 1

MEETING
University-Level Advisory Committee for the General Education Curriculum 

Advisory to the Council on Academic Affairs
March 25, 2008 
10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

226 University Hall

Members

Benjamin Anthony, Undergraduate Student Government

Adrienne Belt, Undergraduate Student Government

Alexis C. Collier, Associate Provost, Office of Academic Affairs

Steven S. Fink, Department of English

Keith M. Irvin, Department of Animal Sciences

Charles A. Klein, Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering

Mary Ellen Jenkins, Colleges of the Arts and Sciences (ex officio)

Thomas R. Lemberger, Department of Physics

Edna M. Menke, College of Nursing

Sally V. Rudmann, School of Allied Medical Professions

Mark W. Shanda, Department of Theatre

W. Randy Smith, Vice Provost for Academic Programs (ex officio)

Michael D. Trudeau, Department of Speech and Hearing Sciences

AGENDA
I.     Welcome and introductions 

II.    Overview of charge, purpose and responsibilities 
· Relationship to the Colleges of the Arts and Sciences Committee on Curriculum and Instruction (ASC CCI) and Assessment Sub-Committee 

III.   Discussion on committee work:  issues, process, and plan 

IV.   Resources and information available; data needs 
V.    Initial review of GEC enrollment and outcomes information 

VI.   Recap and plan for next meeting 
Attachment 2:  Topics raised by committee members for potential follow-up

· Audit information currently available about the (General Education Curriculum) GEC; determine what data are critical to study and how best to manage such information

· Understand external pressures for accredited programs that lead to differences in general education requirements across the institution; learn about how the different colleges interpret and implement the (General Education) GE program; review college proposals for distinct requirements

· Track the national dialogue about essential outcomes for today’s students; consider attending national meetings or institutes that focus on GE
· Establish focus for the committee and anticipate the year-out report as this task begins to define the role and long-term impact of the committee

· Attend to how avenues for fulfilling GEC requirements other than taking courses on the Columbus campus impact enrollment and outcomes.  Examples of alternative avenues include receiving credit from advanced placement (AP), transfer-in, campus-change, and on-line coursework from other institutions; examine patterns for petitions and exceptions  

· Recognize student perceptions about and needs in GE courses

· Evaluate potential concerns in GE courses that serve multiple constituents with competing goals; study how GE courses map onto major programs  

· Understand and clarify different audiences of the GEC and what information should be provided for them; for example, faculty who develop GE courses need different information than students who plan a GE course of study

· Monitor the extent to which software requirements for the Degree Audit Reporting System (DARS), Student Information System (SIS), and course/student databases impact availability of information and advising 

· Consider determining /reviewing factors that influence course taking patterns such as time of day, alternatives at other institutions, and advising

· Learn about regional campus perceptions of the GEC and any special regional campus concerns

· Articulate the current status of the GEC and use evidence to make recommendations for improvements

· Assess both the effectiveness of the GE program overall and as well as specific categories within it
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Meeting of the

University-Level Advisory Committee for the General Education Curriculum 

April 18, 2008 

3:00-5:00 p.m.

156 University Hall

Present

Alexis C. Collier, Associate Provost, Office of Academic Affairs

Keith M. Irvin, Department of Animal Sciences

Charles A. Klein, Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering

Mary Ellen Jenkins, Colleges of the Arts and Sciences (ex officio)

Thomas R. Lemberger, Department of Physics

Edna M. Menke, College of Nursing

Sally V. Rudmann, School of Allied Medical Professions

Mark W. Shanda, Department of Theatre

Michael D. Trudeau, Department of Speech and Hearing Sciences

John D. Wanzer, Assistant Provost, Office of Enrollment Services and

     Undergraduate Education (guest)

Notes and priorities for discussion from the last meeting were reviewed and new updates provided.  The committee was informed of current efforts of the Colleges of the Arts and Sciences Committee on Curriculum and Instruction (ASC CCI) to update guidelines for new GEC course approval.  The modifications will result in refinement and additions to stated expected learning outcomes across the various categories.  A mock up web display, designed to enhance visually university GEC requirements, was distributed.  Because the specific GEC requirements differ by college, members emphasized the need to include web links to the different colleges from the main site. 

Most of the meeting proper centered on a discussion of recent revisions in GEC requirements by colleges that have been made as a result of the changes in hours to graduation (i.e., a reduction from a minimum of 191 hours to 181 hours effective Autumn 2007).  Committee members from the Colleges of Allied Medical Professions, Nursing, Engineering, and Food, Agriculture, and Environmental Sciences provided more in-depth information about the rationale for changes in these colleges.  A preliminary review indicated greater variation in GEC requirements across colleges following the change in hours to graduation.  More instances for student flexibility were also noted (e.g., in some cases, sub-category distribution of course work is no longer required).  

Guest John Wanzer, along with Mary Ellen Jenkins, began a discussion about categories and patterns of exceptions and substitutions granted in ASC.  The discussion will be continued at the next meeting.  Vice Provost Martha Garland will attend the May 2, 2008 meeting to lead a discussion about Advanced Placement (AP) credit.  
Attachments/Handouts
1 – Summary of March 25 meeting (distributed electronically)

2 – GEC Visual display (distributed at meeting) 

3 – AACU meetings on liberal education (distributed at meeting) 

4 – Review of GEC course list documents (distributed at previous meeting)

5 – GEC templates by college (distributed electronically)  

6 – GEC requirements by college summary (distributed at meeting)

7 – Substitutions/exceptions patterns in ASC (distributed at meeting)

8 – NSSE summaries (distributed at meeting) 

.     
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Meeting of the

University-Level Advisory Committee for the General Education Curriculum 

May 2, 2008

12:00 p.m. - 2:00 p.m.

200 Bricker Hall

Members Present

Benjamin Anthony, Undergraduate Student Government

Adrienne Belt, Undergraduate Student Government

Alexis C. Collier, Associate Provost, Office of Academic Affairs

Steven S. Fink, Department of English

Keith M. Irvin, Department of Animal Sciences

Charles A. Klein, Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering

Thomas R. Lemberger, Department of Physics

Edna M. Menke, College of Nursing

Mark W. Shanda, Department of Theatre

Michael D. Trudeau, Department of Speech and Hearing Sciences

Guests

Martha M. Garland, Vice Provost for Enrollment Services and Dean for 


Undergraduate Education 

John D. Wanzer, Assistant Provost, Office of Enrollment Services and

     
Undergraduate Education 

Following acceptance of the summary notes from the previous meeting, Assistant Provost John Wanzer led a discussion about categories and patterns of General Education Curriculum (GEC) exceptions and substitutions granted in ASC.  The members were satisfied with the processes in place, expressed no concern regarding the number of petitions granted, and raised the possibility of extending authority to well trained and supervised advisors to grant petitions.  Because granted petitions constitute such a small percentage of the overall GEC requirements (estimated < 1%), members did not see the need to review the patterns in all colleges.  

Members next reviewed summary information from the National Survey of Student Engagement (NSSE) on items related to general education.  Student responses as to how general education experiences contributed to their growth in cognitive skills and expected learning outcomes were generally positive, had improved over the last three years, and were comparable to peer institutions. In some areas, Ohio State students had fewer enriching experiences compared with peer institutions, including fewer reported study abroad, internship, research, and capstone experiences.  Additional discussion about the effectiveness of the GEC on outcomes was planned for the next meeting.  The committee will continue to review NSSE information and also examine findings from recent administrations of the Collegiate Learning Assessment (CLA).  

During the final portion of the meeting, Vice-Provost Martha Garland provided information about state mandated changes for accepting Advanced Placement (AP) credit.  The new guidelines will require institutions to accept AP for GEC credit if students achieve a score of ‘3’ or higher on the test.  At present, some Ohio State programs require a score of at least ‘4’ (e.g., English).  Even so, up to 70% of New First Quart Freshmen (NFQF) currently enter with at least some AP/Examination credit.  The new guidelines will result in more AP credit being accepted and fewer GEC courses taken on the Columbus campus.  Both changes in enrollment and impact on success of students who will be placed in advanced courses will need to be monitored. 
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Meeting of the

University-Level Advisory Committee for the General Education Curriculum 

May 23, 2008

12:00 p.m. - 2:00 p.m.

200 Bricker Hall

Members Present

Benjamin Anthony, Undergraduate Student Government

Adrienne Belt, Undergraduate Student Government

Alexis C. Collier, Associate Provost, Office of Academic Affairs

Steven S. Fink, Department of English

Keith M. Irvin, Department of Animal Sciences

Charles A. Klein, Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering

Mary Ellen Jenkins, Colleges of the Arts and Sciences (ex officio)

Thomas R. Lemberger, Department of Physics

Edna M. Menke, College of Nursing

Mark W. Shanda, Department of Theatre

W. Randy Smith, Vice Provost for Academic Programs (ex officio)

Michael D. Trudeau, Department of Speech and Hearing Sciences

Guests

John F. Ryan, Assistant Provost, Office of Academic Affairs and

Associate Director, Institutional Research and Planning

Undergraduate Education 

John D. Wanzer, Assistant Provost, Office of Enrollment Services and

     
Undergraduate Education 

Summary notes from the previous meeting were accepted.  As an update, the committee was provided with preliminary information about courses that have been approved for the General Education Curriculum (GEC) by the Colleges of the Arts and Sciences (ASC) Committee on Curriculum and Instruction (CCI) over the past academic year.  Before discussing the information further, the committee requested additional information be gathered about the number of courses that have been removed from the GEC during the same period, and also whether courses were new or revised.  

Assistant Provost John Ryan next gave an overview of the National Survey of Student Engagement (NSSE) and Collegiate Learning Assessment (CLA), a survey and a performance test respectively which the institution administers on a planned cycle to samples of freshmen and seniors.  Information from these tools can be used to help assess student learning with respect to skills students are expected to achieve or enhance through their program of general education (GE).  Assistant Provost Ryan also provided a summary of key findings from these instruments related to GE, and the kinds of additional analyses that can be done to better inform the committee about student outcome strengths and areas for improvement.  The committee was particularly interested in follow-up on the GEC course taking patterns that result in the greatest gains in student learning.  

Members spent the remainder of the meeting reviewing a draft GEC status report based on information the committee has reviewed to date.  A revised status report will be sent to members for final comment.  

The committee will reconvene Autumn 2009.  

